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Next Band Booster meeting is 

Wed Dec 12th 
7:30 Pm, Band Rm  

DHS Band Boosters 

    Newsletter 
Supporting the Davis High School Concert, Symphonic, Jazz and Pep Bands 

      Notes from the Director 
 
If you missed just one minute of our November programs you missed a lot!  

The sounds of music filled the IPA Theater this past month with performances by the DHS Symphonic and Jazz 
Bands. I know many of you were truly amazed by the quality of these students’ presentations (In fact, some-
times they even amaze even me.)  
    November 13th saw the Symphonic Band with “Through The Eyes Of A Child;” music depicting childhood 
experiences. I’m certain you were moved by the emotions of the works played. Kudos to all the students who 
performed or presented orally at one of the most memorable concerts we have given at DHS.  
It was wonderful to see our new Superintendent of Schools, Dr. James Hammond, in attendance. I wish we 
could see more of our administrators at these events (Did anyone notice if the DHS Principal or one of the 
three Vice Principals were there?)  
Three days later the Jazz Band presented its annual Extravaganza with guest artist, Mr. Patrick Langham, in-

structor and instructor and performer from the Dave Brubeck Jazz Studies Institute of the University Of The 
Pacific. That was some exciting event, wasn’t it ...? (I assume you were all there!) Even if you are not a fan of big 
band jazz you had to be impressed with the excitement these students generated!  
 
‘Tis the season to be jolly  
jolly??? what?? no peanut butter??  
I know - it’s a bad joke! Now you know what your students face every day!  
Anyway---  
It is the season for holly, mistletoe and OF COURSE, band concerts  

(Continued on page 2) 

www.dhsbandboosters.org 

     Upcoming… 
 
Pizza Night: Dec 12th, Lamppost Pizza Fundraiser. Eat in 
or take out and a third of your bill will be donated to the 
band. Why cook?! 
 
Rent-a-Band: Students will be performing throughout 
the month,  raising money for their traveling accounts. 
Give a wave of encouragement if you see them. Last min-
ute gig? Contact Lon or Nancy at Dhs.rent-a-band@comcast.net 
 

Winter Rhapsody: Dec 20th featuring the Concert and 
Symphonic Bands. Andy Voss will  turbocharge the Flight 
of the Bumblebees on the xylophone.  
 
Around the Corner: Play-a-Thon, Coconut Grove, Victo-
ria Trip (Got a current passport for your child?) 

December  2007 
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(Continued from page 1) 

All our students are working diligently preparing for 
their Winter Rhapsody, the bands’ winter concert, this 
year to be held on Thursday evening, December 20, 
in our own theater. This program begins at 7:30p and 
features the first performance this year of the DHS 
Concert Band conducted by yours truly and Mr. John 
Cargile, my instructional accomplice . . . er, instruc-
tional aide. I’m sure all of you will be amazed at the 
quality of music your students are producing.  
This concert will feature some exciting works expressly 
written for concert band and others which are tran-
scriptions of standard classical repertoire. The Concert 
Band will perform the Concert March, “Silvercrest,” the 
tone poem “Psalm and Celebration,” by noted band 
composer, Bruce Pearson. In addition, there will be a 
transcription of Handel’s “Adagio and Allegro,” and a 
fun-filled new work with a calypso beat, “Mary’s Boy 
Child,” by the famed African-American choral director 
Jester Hairston.  
The Symphonic Band then takes over with a perform-
ance of some seasonal favorites “The Carol Of The 
Bells,” and “Patapan.” We also use this concert to fea-
ture the talents of one very special band student as 
soloist with the band. This year it will be Andy Voss 
performing “The Flight Of The Bumblebee,” by Nicolai 
Rimsky-Korsakov on the xylophone. You won’t believe 
your ears! Who could believe that one person could 
play so fast! The concluding number from the Sym-
phonic Band will be “The Eighth Candle,” by Steven 
Reisteter. This work is a musical depiction of the last 
candle of the menorah - “the eighth candle is for cour-
age.”  
 
The final part of this evening will be the presentation 
of some works by with the combined forces of both 
the Concert and Symphonic Bands including “Jesu, Joy 
Of A Man’s Desiring,” and our traditional concluding 
work “Auld Lang Syne.”  
 
Tickets for this evening will only be available at the 
door and will be $7.00 General Admission, $6.00 Stu-
dents/Seniors and $15.00 for the entire family!  
 
Finally, I want to wish you all the happiest of times this 
season. The band people are the best people I know 
and your students really are the cream of the school. 
You are all special people and I am personally thankful 
to call all of you my friends.  
Happy Holidays  
Fred Lange 

The Pep Band Song 
            (Sung to the tune of Jingle Bells) 
 
Dashing through December 
In a Pep Band sort of way 
The new gym please remember 
Is where we should go play. 
Tuesday’s game was fun, 
The theme was TV shows 
We all laughed a ton, 
And wore great-looking clothes! 
 
O! Pep pep band, pep pep band, pep pep up the game, 
Oh how about Friday night, 
But the theme is not the same! 
O! Pep pep band, pep pep band, pep pep up the game, 
The theme will be holidays, 
The twenty-first you wish you came! 
 
Two happy winter weeks, 
And after the warm break 
You’re Fridays will be full of shrieks, 
And you’re heart won’t longer ache, 
Because… 
 
Pep pep band, pep pep band, pep pep up the game, 
We play five more times next year, 
This is your claim to fame! 
Pep pep band, pep pep band, pep pep up the game, 
Thank you for the work you do, 
To give the Pep Band a great name! 
                        -Ana Ibrahimi 
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                    December 
Wed, Dec 12         Lamppost Pizza Fundraiser– Eat in or Carry Out, anytime 4-9 pm        
Wed, Dec 12         Band Booster Meeting                        7:30                           PA-3 
Sun, Dec 16           Combined Band Rehearsal               7:30-9:00                IPAB Theater 
Wed, Dec 19         Combined Band Rehearsal               2:30-5:00                IPAB Theater 
Thu, Dec 20           Combined Band Concert (Winter Rhapsody) 7:30 IPAB Theater 
Fri, Dec 21             Pep Band at Basketball  
Fri, Dec 21             Deadline for Newsletter                     7:00         e-mail to susan.hulsizer@comcast.net 

 

                     January 

Wed, Jan 9             Band Booster Meeting                        7:30                           PA-3 
Fri, Jan 25               Deadline for Newsletter                     7:00         e-mail to susan.hulsizer@comcast.net 
Sat, Jan 26             Folsom High Jazz Festival                 TBA                           Folsom HS 
Jan 26-27               Playathon                                                 7:00 p– 9:00a        MPR (and M-1) 
Wed, Jan 30          Elementary Concert (some DHS students needed) 7:30 IPAB Theater 

 

                     February 

Sun, Feb 3              Capital Jazz Project/DHS Concert                                 IPAB 
Wed, Feb 6            Band Booster Meeting                        7:30                           PA-3 
Feb 8,9                    Jazz Band and Jazz Choir Cabaret TBA                           Emerson JHS 
Feb 23-24               Coconut Grove                                                                          MPR 
Tue, Feb 26           Lamppost Pizza Fundraiser– Eat in or Carry Out, anytime 4-9 pm                                            
Wed, Feb 27         Festivity of Bands-Symphonic    7:30                           CSUS                         
Fri, Feb 29              Deadline for Newsletter                     7:00         e-mail to susan.hulsizer@comcast.net 

DHS Band Calendar            Times are pm unless noted. 

    Send calendar updates to susan.hulsizer@comcast.net 

Jazz Band Earns “Superior” Rating  
at Delta Jazz Festival 

 
The DHS Jazz Band achieved Superior ratings and a third place finish at 
the Delta Jazz Festival on Saturday, December 1.  The Festival, held at 
San Joaquin Delta Community College in Stockton, drew bands and 
combos from throughout the Central Valley and Bay Area.   
 
The Jazz Band played three pieces, demonstrating both excellent en-
semble and individual performances.  Michelle Rabowsky and Jonathan 
Kelley soloed and “dueted” on “Picture 4,” while “I hear a Rhapsody” fea-
tured Christine Hulsizer and James Blake.  Jonathan Kelley, Andy Voss 
and the entire band provided sufficient electricity on “Caravan” to qual-
ify for federal subsidies for renewable energy.   
 
The Band scored a 94 rating, two points behind second-place Folsom 
“A” and three points behind Buchanan “A” (Clovis). “Outstanding Soloist 
Awards” went to Jonathan Kelly, Christine Hulsizer and Andy Voss.  Most 
importantly, the Band’s Superior rating enables Mr. Lange to submit an 
application and audition tape to the Monterey Jazz Festival Next Gen-
eration Competition. 
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Are You Connected? 
               There are lots of ways to get information about the bands and the Band Boosters.  You can read the 
monthly newsletter, as you are today. This can be delivered by e-mail (PDF file) or by U.S. mail. If you want to 
remove yourself from the postal mailing list, email Susan Hulsizer at susan.hulsizer@comcast.net and give 
your mailing address. The listserv is the  best way to get urgent e-mail messages specific to your student’s 
band. You can sign up through Joyce Hamaguchi, jhamaguchi@sbcglobal.net. Of course the friendliest way to stay 
informed about the bands is to attend the band booster meetings,  coming up  Dec 12.  Being a booster al-
lows the bands to go places, literally and figuratively,  but you’ll enjoy it most for the people you meet. 

President Mike Choy cjchoysbcglobal.net 753-1668 

Secretary Kathryn Schickman Kshickman@sbcglobal.net 758-0235  

Alumni Liaison Steve Williams stevewms@sbcglobal.net 757-2223 

Listserve Joyce  Hamaguchi  757-6336 

Newsletter Editor Susan Hulsizer susan.hulsizer@comcast.net 753-2221 

CDs & DVDs Lori Lovett-Gill lalgill@sbcglobal.net 753-8062 

Concert Committee Dahlia Haberman dhabermans@aol.com 297-6886 

Victoria Sarah Davis smdavis@ucdavis.edu  

Rent-a-Band Nancy Hatamiya Dhs.rent-a-band@comcast.net  

Coconut Grove Randy Chinn Katyzane@sbcglobal.net 750-5054 

Play-a-Thon Barbara Duffy Bduffyrn@sbcglobal.net 758-0238 

DHS Band Boosters Leadership 2007-2008 
Please join us.  We have opportunites in all sizes. Contact Mike Choy. 

Fun for All Ages: Coconut Grove 
 

Mark your calendar, the DHS Band's Coconut Grove event will be held the evening of Saturday, February 23! 
And who on your holiday shopping list wouldn't enjoy a relaxing evening out dancing and listening to the DHS 
Jazz Band and other local student jazz bands. Reservations are being accepted now and a reservation form is at-
tached. 
The Coconut Grove is the biggest fundraiser for the Concert, Symphonic, and Jazz bands. Without the help of 

dedicated parents we'd never be able to put this event on. If you've got a little spare time in January and Febru-
ary and want to contribute to the success of the event there are a couple of volunteer positions we're looking to 
fill right away: 
 
Student and family donations coordinator -- solicits and organizes donations for the silent auction from stu-
dents and their families 
Raffle coordinator -- organizes and conducts the raffle 
Table coordinator -- obtains and transports tables to and from the Coconut Grove; assistants will help with the 
actual transportation 
Program coordinator -- designs and produces the program distributed at the Coconut Grove 
 
Experience is definitely not a requirement! All you need is a little energy and enthusiasm. 
 
                  -Mike Coleman and Randy Chinn, Coconut Grove Coordinators 
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Passports Needed for Victoria Trip 
 
ALERT!  MAKE SURE YOU HAVE CURRENT PASSPORTS FOR VICTORIA BAND TRIP ! 
 
Participation in the band trip to Victoria, Canada, next spring requires that each student (and 

parent chaperone) has a current passport. For those participating:  
1. If you have a passport that is valid through May 2008, immediately please send a copy of the first page (w/
picture) to school (to band room) or by mail to Kate Scow, 760 North Campus Way, Davis CA 95616.  
2. If you are a US citizen and do not have a current passport, please apply for one immediately. The website for 
this is http://travel.state.gov/passport/passport_1738.html You can apply at the Davis Post Office for a new pass-
port and renew an existing passport via mail. Allow 4 to 6 weeks to receive your passport after submitting the 
application. Note that for minors under 14, there are more rigid requirements. After you receive your passport, 
bring a copy into school or mail as above (see #1).  
3. If you are not a US citizen, please check that your passport is valid through May, 2008, renew if needed, and 
send copy of first page as above (#1)  
If you have any questions please contact Kate Scow (passport coordinator) at kmscow@ucdavis.edu or 753-8318. 

The Play-a-Thon Approaches! 
 
What: All-Night Musical Marathon Fundraiser   
When: Saturday, January 26, 7 p.m. to Sunday, January 27, 7 a.m. (Monday, January 28 
is a non-student teacher workday, so there  is an  extra day to catch up on sleep!)   
Where: DHS Multi-purpose Room and M-1   
Who: All Concert, Symphonic and Jazz Band students, band teachers, parent chaper-
ones, volunteers, guest players and conductors   

 
This fundraiser is voluntary but strongly encouraged for those  who like to have FUN. Students seek 

pledges from family, friends and neighbors to spur them on to stay awake  playing and listening to band per-
formancesall night long.  All pledges go directly into each student's account for the Spring Trip to Victoria, B.
C! This event begins with a Concert at 7:30 p.m., which is open to parents and public. The Concert, Sym-
phonic and Jazz Bands will play. 
 The  adults who have  made  special donations of $25, may participate with the Band in the next mini-

concert by either playing their instruments or conducting the Band. At midnight, doors close to the public. 
For the rest of the night, sub-groups of band students perform  every hour. When not performing, students 
enjoy snacks, pizza, bagels or treats provided by local businesses and volunteers. Some students may  even 
try to "catch a few Z's" in M-1 if pranksters allow (under the  mindful  eye  of our chaperones, that is.) Parents 
may return at 7 a.m. for the  Final Concert after which we all clean up and go home.  
  
How you can help:   

• PLEDGE SHEET--Encourage  your band student to seek pledges, especially during the holiday season 
when relatives and guests can be plentiful. Also, for only $25, you can be involved as a guest conduc-
tor or band participant.   

•  FOOD--Snacks will be provided, but students usually like to bring their own snacks, and we  do ask 
that  each student bring a six-pack of their favorite  beverage and snack to share .   

• COMFORT--Encourage your band student to dress comfortably and bring a pillow and/or sleeping 
bag or blanket.  

• VOLUNTEERS--We  have  a terrific volunteer list already, but if you would like  to get involved in this 
most excellent event, please contact Barbara Duffy (530) 758-0238 or bduffyrn@sbcglobal.net 

  
Attached to this newsletter is a Play-a-thon Pledge Form. Another pledge form will be sent home  with an 

information packet in January. Permission slips, which will be included in that packet, will be needed for all 
students staying overnight.    
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me !    

                  Barbara Duffy, Play-a-thon Chairperson 



Student Name:____________________________________________________________ 

 

2008 Davis Senior High School Bands Play2008 Davis Senior High School Bands Play2008 Davis Senior High School Bands Play2008 Davis Senior High School Bands Play----aaaa----thonthonthonthon    
Saturday, January 26, 7 p.m. – Sunday, January 27, 7 a.m. 

Public invited to concert performances: 7:30 p.m. on January 26 and 7:00 a.m. on January 27 
 

PLEDGE/DONATION RECORD SHEET 

 
A pledge may be made for any amount.  For a donation of $25 or more, the donor may conduct or play with the band. 

                                        Pledge/hour or  
Name     Phone                     flat donation       Play/Conduct-$25          Total paid 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Total pledges/donations $_______________ 
 

Students should collect donations before the event. Please make checks payable to  “DHS BAND BOOSTERS” 



All DSHS Bands Fundraiser 
An Evening at the An Evening at the An Evening at the An Evening at the CCCCoconut oconut oconut oconut GGGGroveroveroverove    
Saturday, February 23rd, 2008 

7:00 to 10:00 p.m. 
 

Don’t miss this year’s family friendly AnAnAnAn Evening at the  Evening at the  Evening at the  Evening at the Coconut GroveCoconut GroveCoconut GroveCoconut Grove featuring light snacks* and a wide 

assortment of delicious desserts, exotic mocktails, a silent auction, raffle, and of course the DHS Jazz 
Band and other Davis youth jazz ensembles. This fundraiser benefits the entire band program and the 
money raised helps to defray the cost of this year’s band trip to Victoria Canada for your band 

student.   
 
Here are some ways you can support this event: 

� Donate an item for the auction. Contact Michael Coleman at coleman@cal.net for info. 
� Become a family or business sponsor of the event.  As a contributor your name will be listed in 

the event’s program. Donations are tax deductible to the extent allowable by the IRS.   
� Volunteer to make a dessert and/or help at the event. Contact Randy Chinn at 750-5054 or 

ranchinn@gmail.com 
*Not dinner this time. 

Name:  _____________________________________________________________________ 

Address:  ___________________________________________________________________ 

Phone No.: ________________________ E-mail:  __________________________ 
    

SPONSORSHIPS 

       Family Sponsors:    � $50        � $100      � $250       � Other 

       Business Sponsors:    � $100      � $250      � $500       � $1,000      � Other 

                           Business Name _______________________________________ 

 

RESERVATIONS    This event sells out.  Send in you reservation soon! 

Reservations paid by 
February 1st, 2008  Adults $20______     Students $10______      Total $_______ 

(Performers and Children under 5 free) 
Reservations paid after 
February 1st, 2008   Adults $25______     Students $10______      Total $_______ 
or at the door 

You will receive a confirmation via email. 
 
Request for those you wish to sit with.____________________________________________________ 

(no guarantees – we’ll do our best) 

 
Please make your check payable to DHS Band Boosters and send your reservation/sponsor form with 
your check to:   DHS Band Boosters c/o Helen Kado-Fong 

900 Eucalyptus Street 

Davis, CA  95618 
 
Any questions? Please contact Helen at 757-2253 or via email:  samstro@pacbell.net 
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A Message from the Band Boosters’ President 

Band Booster Parents, 
 

Watchman, Tell Us of the Night.  Do you remember this piece during the November concert.  It was an emotional rol-
lercoaster, but overall a pretty dark piece about child abuse.  What an amazing performance by our Symphonic band!  And then 
we follow it up 3 nights later with our incredible Jazz band.  By the time you read this Newsletter, the Jazz band will have com-
peted in the Delta Jazz Festival.  Later in December our Concert band will have a chance to shine in the Combined Band Concert.  
We are sure fortunate in Davis to have the opportunity to provide our sons and daughters with this caliber of music. 

I have been trying to attend as many of the planning meetings for future events and I just want to thank all you who 
have been working so hard to coordinate these activities.  The big fundraiser activity this month is the Rent-a-Band.  The Hatami-
yas have done a spectacular job on arranging this one, and students have scheduled performances all over this area.  This will be 
a great way for our students to show their hard work and talent in smaller venues.  Finally, coming to a close is our direct donation 
drive coordinated by Lisa Yamauchi.  With the help of Lisa, her committee, and you; we have donated over $8000 to Band Boost-
ers.  Wow!  What more can I say. 

At the next Band Booster meeting we will have progress reports from coordinators and chairs of the many Band Booster 
committees.  You can see for yourself how exciting each of these functions are, whether it is a planned trip or a fundraiser.  My 
only concern is the fact that many of these planning committees have ongoing needs for peoplepower.  If you have not volun-
teered because of a busy Fall schedule, please consider volunteering Winter or Spring if you have more time.  For those of you 
who have signed up, but have not been contacted yet, please be patient because a phone call will come.  Play-a-thon is coming 
up in January and requires parent participation.  Who likes to pull all-nighters?  Coconut Grove planning is in full swing right now 
and will need significant parent help..  This is not only a fundraiser, it is one of our outreach programs where other bands are able 
to perform.  This is a great community-builder. 

Finally, remember to grab some pizza at Lamppost Pizza on Dec 12 before coming to the Band Booster meeting.  See 
you there. 

 
 

Mike Choy 
DHS Band Booster President 

DHS Band Booster Meeting                                Nov 7th 2007,   PA-3 
 
President Mike Choy called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm. 
Approval of the Minutes: The meeting minutes from the September and October meetings as published in the 
newsletter were approved unanimously without amendment. (VOTE) 
Music Director Report:  Pep Band Director Ana Ibrahimi reported that the Pep band finished out the football season 
with style and has custom-designed hooded sweatshirts for sale. The first basketball game at which the band will 
play will be Tuesday, December 4th, for the boys vs. Woodland.  Other games for pep band performances will be on 
Fridays. 
Director Fred Lange reports that the Symphonic band concert on Nov 13th will be entitled “Through the Eyes of a 
Child.” The new superintendent will attend and address the audience on his first official day of work. The music re-
lates to childhood themes and one piece, Circus Franticus, will have a video accompaniment by student Chris 
Zabortink. Three days later the Jazz Band has its fall concert, “Jazz Extavaganza” with guest artist Patrick Langham. 
He is a professor of music at UOP and played saxophone with the Capitol Jazz Project concert last April. 
There will be upcoming rehearsals for Rent-a-Band Wed and Thurs, and the combined band rehearsal for the con-
cert Dec 20th. The Jazz Band will be competing in the Delta College Jazz Festival on Saturday, Dec 1st in Stockton. 
Mr. Lange also reported that Tim Smith of CSU Hayward recently held a clinic for the symphonic band which was a 
rewarding learning experience. 
Committee Reports: 
Car Washes: Mike O’Brien reported the three October car washes made about $2,300. He thanked the students and 
said it was a lot of fun. (All of this money goes into the accounts of students who worked at the car washes.) Mike 
Choy suggested that since the car washes make good profits with minimal prep work, perhaps we could try these in 
the spring as well. 

(Continued on page 9) 

Band Booster Minutes                    November 7th Meeting 
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(Continued from page 8) 

Rummage Sale: Mike reported that the rummage sale brought in $370, which was more than last year, many thanks to 
Luisa Nye. 
Coconut Grove: The subcommittees are starting to work on the event. They are considering a change from last year of 
having snacks and desserts, but not a meal, since it was expensive and perhaps unnecessary to provide the full meal. 
Victoria Trip: Sarah Davis reported the trip will be May 16-20, and a letter will be arriving in the mail soon to each band 
family asking for the first deposit on the trip. It is expected that it will cost $650 to $700 per student for travel, lodging, 
and some of the meals. The committee highly encourages students to participate in the many fundraisers of the boost-
ers. Financial aid is available for families in need. Passports are required for this trip, and you should apply now. 
New Orleans Trip: Peter Matlock reports the Jazz Band will travel to N.O. April 10-13. They will participate in a festival in 
the French Quarter and arrangements are being made for clinics/concerts at the University of New Orleans. The cost 
will not be determined until the flight reservations are made. 
Scrip: Larry Lagerstrom reports that the first order form is in the November newsletter, and on listserv. Nugget cards 
will be available at the meeting. Think about your holiday shopping: iTunes, LL Bean offer money back to the boosters 
at no additional cost to you. Last year scrip raised $3-4 thousand dollars. This money goes into the general accounts, 
and not the student accounts. 
Rent-a-Band: Lon Hatamiya reports that the Rent-a-Band is off to a great start. There are lots of bookings already, in-
cluding the Davis Commons every Saturday in December. The money is earned by the students for their travel ac-
counts, $15 per musician per gig. The rent-a-bands are available from Nov 29 through Dec 21st, evenings and weekends 
(outside of school time.) 
Lamppost Pizza fundraisers: Stephanie Hunt reports that the fundraisers will be Wed Dec 12th, Tues Feb 26th, and Tues 
Apr 15th. You must tell them it’s for the band boosters when you order, and you can either eat there or take it home. 
Lamppost will give 33% of the cost from each pizza to the boosters. (The manager there is a former DHS band member.) 
Direct Donations: Lisa Yamauchi reports that the drive is going well and they have raised $6800 so far for an instru-
ment fund for the school. 
Concert committee: The Habermans got good advice on soliciting boosters for baked goods and drinks for the upcom-
ing concerts, as well as finding 3 to 4 people to take money at the door. The cost for the concerts will be $7 for adults, 
$6 for students or seniors and $20 for a family. It was reported that we are required to pay $150 per event to use the 
theater, which comes from the music program fund. 
Old Business 
Auditing Committee. Mike Choy proposed that the boosters use a professional to prepare the income tax by January 
15th This would not be a formal audit, but would serve to make a clearer picture of income and expenditures. It was re-
ported that the accountant Geraldine Hagie, who has experience with nonprofit groups, would be willing to put the tax 
report together for about $180. The boosters voted unanimously to support this proposal to have a professional do the 
tax report and authorize up to $300 for this purpose. (VOTE) 
Treasurer Position: Joyce Boulanger, who has experience bookkeeping is volunteering for the vacant Treasurer posi-
tion. The boosters unanimously elected her. (VOTE) 
Publicity: The publicity coordinator vacancy has been filled by Laurie Briscoe. Some help was offered for the photo 
shoot tomorrow for the concert publicity, with various boosters volunteering their students to pose for the Davis Enter-
prise photo. 
New Business: 
E-mail addresses: Mike Choy brought up the possibility of setting up descriptive e-mail addresses such as the Hatami-
yas have for the rent-a-band, which could be passed on to the next year. He invites the various officers and coordina-
tors to let him know if this would be appropriate for their band contact. It would be transparent for incoming e-mails, 
(merging with your person e-mails) but would take a little practice in using it for outgoing e-mails. 
Meeting Dates: Last year and in the by-laws the meetings were to be held on Thursdays. The schedule this year has 
been published for meetings on Wednesdays, which is better for the many boosters who are involved with the SYS 
bands on Thursday nights. The Boosters unanimously agreed to approve the meeting schedule published at the begin-
ning of the year, with meetings generally on the second Wednesday of the month. (VOTE) 
By-law Committee: As reported at the last meeting there will be a committee to review the by-laws to amend them for 
current use. The last revision was 1995, and the by-laws contain set meeting day on a particular Thursday of each 
month (This set date is not necessarily the best day depending on the makeup of the membership for each year)  and 
refer to an obsolete phone committee. Peter, Steve, Mike and Rick Hoover have volunteered to serve on the committee. 
The revised by-laws need to be posted for 30 days before formal adoption by the boosters by vote at a regular meeting. 
Website: It was brought up that the boosters need the password for the website. Joyce Hamaguchi will look into ob-
taining it from the DCN team. 
Adjorned at 8:35. 
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Davis High School BandsDavis High School BandsDavis High School BandsDavis High School Bands    

Have Fun 

       Make Friends 

                       Be Amazed 

DHS Band Boosters Meeting Agenda 
December 12, 2007 

 
I.       Approval of Minutes 
         A.     November 
II.      Music Director’s report 
III.     Treasurer’s report 
IV.    Committee reports 
         A.     Coconut Grove 
         B.     Victoria trip 
         C.     New Orleans trip 
         D.     Script 
         E.      Rent-a-Band 
         F.      Lamppost Pizza 
         G.     Direct donations 
         H.     Playathon 
         I.       Spring Car Washes – Viguie and Farley 
         J.      Concerts fundraising 
         K.     Other 
 

Join us for the next DHS Band Boosters Meeting: Wednesday, Dec 12th at 7:30 p.m. 

DHS Band Boosters 
2726 Bonnard Street 
Davis, CA 95618 

 

V.      Old Business 
         A.    Auditing committee – Geraldine Hagie 
         B.    Vacant volunteer positions 
                1. Treasurer – Clyde Kelly new candidate 
                2. Fundraiser 
                     a.    Propose a committee to look at new fund-

raising opportunities 
         C.    DHS BB Constitution/By-Laws 
         D.   Permanent email addresses 
 
VI.     New Business 
         A.    Treasurer position 
                1. Treasurer 
                2. Assistants – Katherine Miller and Luisa Nye 
                3. “Local treasurer” 
         B.    Wine tasting event 
         C     Student work hours for fundraisers 
         D.   Any problems with job, position, committee, etc

        

A calendar of DHS band performances can be found on the Davis Community Network site at 
http://www2.dcn.org/davis/events?&mode-calendar=month&date-calendar=2007/09/23&org-calendar=7 
Use this link or google “dhsbb calendar.” 


	12-07 Band newsletter.pdf
	play-a-thon pledge form 08
	CocoGroveResv08
	12-07 Band newsletter

